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At p. 22, lines 11-12, Mr. Grate states: "Multiple directory publishers  
publish directories that include the listings of multiple exchange  
carriers in a single geographic area." 
 
a. Identify specifically by company name each and every one of the  
directory publishers and the specific directories that they publish that  
are being referred to in the cited testimony. 
 
b. For each directory identified in (a), provide the geographic  
areas served by such directory, the names of the "multiple exchange  
carriers" whose listings are contained therein, the quantity of listings  
for each such exchange carrier, the total number of pages in each such  
directory during each of the years 1998-2003 or as available, the  
circulation of each such directory during each of the years 1998-2003 or  
as available, the number of years that the directory has been in  
continuous publication, and the total Washington State advertising  
revenues for each such directory during each of the years 1998-2003 or as  
available. 
 
 
RESPONSE: 
 
As explained in Qwest's Response to WUTC Set 2, Data Request No. 006I,  
Qwest does not have a complete list of "each and every one" of the  
directory publishers or the directories each publisher publishes in  
Washington.  The 23 Washington Primary directories that Dex publishes on  
behalf of its Publishing Agreement with Qwest are listed below with the  
number of carriers that have listings included in the Dex directory.  Also  
provided are the number of publishers and the number of directories that  
Qwest has identified in the same geographic area.  The publishers and  
directories are not necessarily complete.  
 
     
Dex Directory     No. of Carriers      Other Publishers     Other  
Directories  
 
Aberdeen  19   
2     3 
Bainbridge Island 17   
2     2 
Bellingham  29   
2     2 
Centralia  35   



5     5 
Clark County  41   
4     5 
 
Cle Elum  10   
1     1 
Colville  13   
2     2 
Greater Eastside 43   
4     6  
Kitsap County  36   
1     1 
Longview  25   
2     3 
Moses Lake  23   
5     5 
Okanogan  22   
3     3 
Olympia  31   
4     4 
Port Angeles  25   
4     4 
Port Townsend  23   
4     4 
Seattle  49   
6         10 
Shelton  27   
1     1 
South King County 41   
3     7 
Spokane  33   
3     5 
Tacoma  38   
3     5 
Tri-Cities  30   
2     2 
Walla Walla  22   
1     1 
Yakima  29   
3     3 
 
 
a.  See Confidential Attachment "A" for a list of publishers and the  
directories Qwest knows to be published in the same geographic areas as  
the above Dex directories published in Washington. Qwest does not have a  
complete list of every publisher and every directory published in  
Washington.   
 
b.  See Confidential Attachment "A" for a list of the exchange carriers  
that are included in the Dex directories listed above and the number of  
each exchange carriers listings included in each directory.  Qwest does  
not have information on the listings, number of pages, circulation or  
revenues associated with  directories published by other publishers.  
Please see Attachments "A" and "B" to Qwest's Response to WUTC Set 2, Data  
Request No. 006I for the information known by Qwest with respect to the  
years in the market of specific publishers and directories. 
 



Respondent:  Ann Koehler-Christensen, Qwest Manager 
 
 
 
 


